
Declaration by the High
Representative, on behalf of the
European Union, on Libya

The European Union, witnessing the continued escalation of violence in Libya,
renews its call for a truce, as the United Nations did on the eve of Ramadan
with the European Union’s backing.

The European Union demands that all parties act responsibly and immediately
cease the fighting all over Libya, which is first and foremost affecting
civilians, including migrants, and is placing them at even greater risk. It
urges all parties having committed to a truce and a negotiated ceasefire to
follow-up on these commitments. It also reminds the parties that they must
respect international law, including international humanitarian law, and that
those who violate it will be held accountable.

The European Union urges all parties to protect civilians, including migrants
and refugees, by allowing and facilitating a safe, rapid and unimpeded
delivery of humanitarian aid and services to all those affected.

The European Union remains determined to see the UN arms embargo in Libya
fully respected. It recalls that Operation EUNAVFOR Med Irini, approved by
the Council on 31st March, aims at implementing the UN arms embargo in line
with the relevant UNSC resolutions through naval, aerial and satellite
assets. It underlines that all efforts must be made to ensure the full and
effective implementation of relevant UNSC resolutions, also through the land
and air borders with Libya.

The European Union calls on all parties to the conflict in Libya to cooperate
without further delay, with a view to implement a lasting ceasefire
confirming as soon as possible their agreement on the draft discussed at the
joint military committee held in Geneva on 23rd February 2020, within the
framework of the joint military committee.

The truce must proceed hand in hand with an immediate resumption of UN-
brokered talks between the parties, and in full respect of the Libyan
Political Agreement. There is no alternative to an inclusive political
solution reflecting the conclusions of the Berlin conference, as confirmed by
UNSC Resolution n°2510.

In order to facilitate the quick resumption of political talks among the
Libyan parties, the EU hopes that a successor to Ghassam Salame as Special
Representative of the Secretary-General and Head of the United Nations
Support Mission in Libya can be appointed as soon as possible and urges all
States to cooperate with the UN in the political process

The European Union reiterates its commitment to the sovereignty, unity and
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stability of Libya and to international law.


